THE ADMINISTRATOR OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY



WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

DEC 23 2015

H. Christopher Frey, Ph.D. Immediate Past Chairman Clean Air Scientific Advisory Committee Science Advisory Board U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20460

Dear Dr. Frey:

I want to thank you and all of the members of the Clean Air Scientific Advisory Committee's Oxides of Nitrogen Primary National Ambient Air Quality Standards Review Panel for your comments on Review of the Primary National Ambient Air Quality Standards for Nitrogen Dioxide: Risk and Exposure Assessment Planning Document.

My staff and I appreciate the review and advice provided during the public meetings held on June 2 and 3, 2015, and the teleconference on July 21, 2015, and in your September 9, 2015, letter. We will carefully consider your comments and recommendations as we move forward in developing future documents as part of our review of the primary NAAQS for nitrogen dioxide.

Please accept my appreciation for your efforts. I look forward to continuing to work with you on important environmental challenges.

Sincerely,

Gina McCarthy

THE ADMINISTRATOR OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY



WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

DEC 23 2015

Ana V. Diez Roux, M.D., Ph.D. Chairwoman Clean Air Scientific Advisory Committee Science Advisory Board U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20460

Dear Dr. Diez Roux:

I want to thank you and all of the members of the Clean Air Scientific Advisory Committee's Oxides of Nitrogen Primary National Ambient Air Quality Standards Review Panel for your comments on Review of the Primary National Ambient Air Quality Standards for Nitrogen Dioxide: Risk and Exposure Assessment Planning Document.

My staff and I appreciate the review and advice provided during the public meetings held on June 2 and 3, 2015, and the teleconference on July 21, 2015, and in your September 9, 2015, letter. We will carefully consider your comments and recommendations as we move forward in developing future documents as part of our review of the primary NAAQS for nitrogen dioxide.

Please accept my appreciation for your efforts. I look forward to continuing to work with you on important environmental challenges.

Sincerely,

Gina McCarthy